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A Weyer haeuser INITIATIVE

SF1-00008

PO Box 357700 ¢ Gainesville, FL 32635

November 28, 2022

VIA EMAIL ONLY
citycomm(@gainesvillefl.gov

The Honorable Mayor Lauren Poe

Members of the Gainesville City Commission
200 E. University Avenue

Gainesville, FL 32601

Re: Request to Continue Ordinance No. 211459 and Ordinance No. 211460A
Mayor Poe and City Commissioners:

I am writing to request a continuance of two items Weyerhaeuser NR Company has on the City
Commission Special Meeting agenda now scheduled for November 29, 2022. The two items include
comprehensive plan future land use map and policy amendments (Item H.1 - Ordinance No. 211459) and
rezoning (Item H.2 - Ordinance No. 211460A) of property generally located north of U.S. 441 and both
east and west of SR 121.

Both ordinances were previously scheduled for second reading at the October 6, 2022, regular meeting of
the City Commission but were continued to the November 29, 2022, special meeting. Unfortunately,
critical members of the Weyerhaeuser team are unable to attend the special meeting. As a result, I must
therefore request that the ordinances be heard instead during a regularly scheduled City Commission
meeting in early 2023.

Please accept my apology for any inconvenience this request may create for the City Commission and its
staff.

Sincerely,

Tim Jac
Senior Dir , Estate Development
Weyerhaeuser CO

Copy: Cynthia W. Curry, City Manager citymgr@gainesvillefl.cov
Andrew Persons, Special Advisor to the City Manager personsaw(@cityofgainesville.org
Forrest Eddleton, Acting Director, Sustainable Development eddletonfk@gainesvillefl.gov
Sean McDermott, Sr. Assistant City Attorney mcdermottsm@cityofgainesville.org




